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       5 May 2007

Dear Classmate:








Our 30-year class reunion, scheduled for 6-9 September 2007, is fast approaching.  We hope you can join us in celebrating this milestone in the life of the Class of 1977! 
It is now time to sign up for the specific events of the reunion weekend.  To do so, please fill out the enclosed Event Sign-up Form (Enclosure 1) and the separate sign-up forms for the golf outing (Enclosure 2) and class memorabilia (Enclosures 3 and 4).  As we noted in a previous email correspondence to the class, football tickets must be purchased online (details below); hence, there is no football ticket order form enclosed.  
In addition to the forms noted above, please find the Schedule of Events (Enclosure 5)and the List of Classmates Registered (Enclosure 6).    
If you did not register for the reunion earlier, you still may do so but please hurry.  This is the last mailing to go out to the entire class.  

Registration 
The deadline for registration is August 5th.  We cannot give refunds after this date.
The registration fee for the reunion is $165, which many of you already have paid.  If you have not yet done so, send your check to our reunion coordinator, Joan Emmer, at the following address:  Class of 77 Reunion, PO Box 620, Skaneateles, NY 13152.  Make checks payable to “Class of 1977 Reunion.” 
The $165 registration fee covers mailings, Thursday-Friday-Saturday bus transportation (to and from West Point), administrative costs, down payments, and selected reunion mementos.  Upon arrival and check-in at the registration desk, you will receive a registration packet with tickets for the events you paid for (but not football tickets, which you must purchase online).  Additionally, the registration packet will include the following mementos:  name badges, baseball cap, class coin, fleece scarf, and insulated drinking cup.  
Class widows are encouraged to attend and are exempt from the registration fee.  
Event Sign Up

The deadline for event sign up is 5 August.  

For reunion events requiring tickets (see Schedule of Events at Enclosure 5), complete the Event Sign-up Form (Enclosure 1) and send it with your check to Joan Emmer at the above address.  Please note that for events requiring a pre-paid ticket, there will be only a small number of extra tickets available for purchase at the door.  For your convenience, we will post on the class website a copy of the menu sheet for all meal events.
Refunds for ticketed events are available until 12 August.   
Driving and Parking

Those driving to West Point will have to pass through the security checkpoint at either Thayer Gate or Stony Lonesome Gate.  Do not use Washington Gate unless your windshield displays a Department of Defense sticker and you have a valid government ID card; without these forms of identification, the gate guards will turn you around and require that you enter through either Thayer Gate or Stony Lonesome Gate. 

Parking at West Point is extremely limited, and there will be no designated parking spaces for our class (or any reunion class) in the Cadet Area.  If you arrive by car, park at Buffalo Soldiers Field (next to Thayer Gate) or the old PX parking lot (next to the cemetery)—and then walk or take the shuttle bus to the Cadet Area.  
Because of the difficulty parking, we strongly recommend taking the buses to and from West Point on Friday and Saturday.  Please indicate on the Event Sign-up Form how many in your party will use the buses on each day so we can order the correct number of buses.

Football Tickets

To reserve football tickets for the game you must go online to make your purchase using the provided login name and password shown below.  The deadline for making the reservation is 15 June; if you miss the deadline you risk not being able to sit with the class.  Tickets cost $29 each.


The section we have reserved is in the East Stands, facing the cadets.  We chose this section for three reasons:  

· Closer to the field rather than in the “nosebleed” section of the stadium

· Easier ingress/egress

· Better able to see the Corps of Cadets 


The purchasing procedure is simple. Go to the Army Athletic Association website, www.goarmysports.com, and click the following links:  Tickets >> Buy/Renew Tickets >> Group Tickets.  On the Group Tickets page, enter the following information:  

Group login name: ARMY77

Group password: RI77
We expect kickoff to be at 1 p.m., but the actual start time is subject to change until twelve days prior to the game date.  You can get the most up-to-date information at www.goarmysports.com.    

Memorabilia

Refer to the Memorabilia Catalog Sheet (Enclosure 3) for the selection of optional memorabilia items customized for the Class of 1977.  Use the Memorabilia Order Form (Enclosure 4) to place your order.  You can pay by credit card or check (payable to “AOG”).  Mail the order form to:  Association of Graduates Gift Shop, Bldg 698 (Herbert Hall), Mills Road, West Point, NY 10996.   If you have questions about ordering, you can call the AOG Gift Shop at 800-426-4725.  Additional items (but not customized for the Class of 1977) are on the AOG website at http://www.westpointgiftstore.com/.  Items ordered by 13 July should be available for pick up at the registration desk.
Lodging


In response to the recommendations of several classmates, we selected the Woodcliff Lake Hilton in Woodcliff Lake/Montvale, NJ, for our lodging.  This is the same hotel we used for our 25-year reunion.  The hotel is located just off the Garden State Parkway, about forty minutes from West Point.  We have a special room rate of $119.00 per night (plus tax), single or double occupancy.  

You must make your own room reservations.  We suggest you do so as soon as possible to ensure you get a spot in our block of rooms.  Call 800-HILTONS (800-445-8667) and ask for the West Point Class of 1977 rate at the Woodcliff Lake, NJ, hotel.  Alternatively, you may call the hotel directly at 201-391-3600.  One night's deposit to a credit card is required and is refundable if canceled in advance.  


Please reserve only the number of nights you definitely will need at the hotel.  This will allow you to avoid no-show, double-booking, or early checkout fees.  Additionally, it will help us accommodate every classmate who needs a room at this popular hotel.  The hotel manager will keep our rooms blocked until 1 August 2007, but it is possible they will fill completely before then.  Once again, we recommend making your reservations as soon as possible. 

Golf Outing

Andy Chmar has organized a class golf outing at the Garrison Golf Club on Thursday, 6 September, with tee times starting at 8:30 a.m.  The Garrison Golf Club is in Garrison, NY, directly across the Hudson River from West Point.  The outing costs $65, which covers greens fee, golf cart, continental breakfast, and prizes.  If interested, send the Golf Outing Registration Form (Enclosure 2) and your check to Joan Emmer at the above address by 25 August.  If you have any questions regarding golf, please contact Andy at andrew.chmar@hhlt.org. 
Attire
The Schedule of Events (Enclosure 5) lists the times and events for the weekend.  Thursday evening’s supper reception is golf casual (sport shirts and slacks) for the men and equivalent for the ladies.  Friday daytime activities are casual with comfortable walking shoes.  The Friday evening banquet will be a dressy affair (business suits or sport coats for the men, equivalent attire for the ladies).  On Saturday, the men should wear a tie and jacket (per AOG request) and the class baseball cap (included in the registration packet) for the parade.  To make your time at West Point more comfortable, we recommend bringing sunglasses, sunscreen, umbrella, and water bottle.
Chronological Checklist

(
15 June:  Buy football tickets ($29 each) online.

(
13 July:  Order optional memorabilia from the AOG. 

(
1 August:  Reserve hotel room.

(
5 August:  Register ($165) for the reunion. 

( 
5 August:  Send in Event Sign-up Form and money for optional events.

(
25 August:  Register ($65) for the Golf Outing.
(
6-9 September:  Enjoy!
If you have any questions regarding the reunion, contact our reunion coordinator, Joan Emmer, at wplaxmom@roadrunner.com.  Please note this is a new email address.  
As a reminder, you can access all reunion planning materials on the class website at http://www.west-point.org/class/usma1977/.  (We’d like to thank David Anselmi for graciously volunteering his time and effort as the webmaster.)

We are looking forward to a terrific 30-year reunion.  It will be a time to renew old friendships, get caught up on the latest Academy developments, and remember fallen classmates.  Thanks to all for the great response to date.  See you in September!  
All the best from West Point,

Marc Gunnels




Lance Betros




Reunion Committee Co-chair


Reunion Committee Co-chair
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